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Relieving Principal’s Report - Mrs Cummings 

Twenty six of our students donned graduation gowns and hats yesterday to be presented with their     

Children’s University awards at Newcastle University’s Great Hall. What a fabulous experience for them, 

their families and staff! The students were extremely excited and proud to be at the university, receiving 

awards for their hard work and effort throughout the year. I extend my congratulations to all students 

and am so pleased that I was able to celebrate their achievements and be a part of the ceremony. The 

Pathways and Academic Learning Support Centre at the university have worked closely with our school to 

provide this opportunity and we thank them for their organisation, support and care of our students,   

particularly during yesterday’s event. I would also like to thank Ms Rose, Mrs Caelli and Mrs Mungoven 

for their organisation of the Children’s University program at SHPS. To the parents and family members 

who also made the trip to support their children, thank you. It was lovely to see everyone there,            

celebrating and enjoying the achievements of our children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Camp Quality Education Program 

On Wednesday 30th November at 10.05am our Year 3-6 students will be attending a Camp Quality         

Education Puppet Show in our school hall with their teachers. Camp Quality’s cancer education program 

has been teaching kids about cancer with a fun and interactive puppet performance, for over 33 years. 

The program focuses on telling the broader cancer story, including how to support someone who is facing 

their own cancer diagnosis or that of a loved one. The free Cancer Education Program visits primary 

schools and education and care services around Australia, and is shown to reduce bullying, absenteeism 

and the need for mental health support services for kids impacted by cancer. Any parents/carers who 

would like to attend this show are very welcome. Please notify the school office if you would prefer your 

child not to attend.  



Canteen 

Our school canteen will have a limited menu for the remainder of the school year as canteen staff and 

the P&C begin to run stock down before closing for 2022. Please be mindful of this when ordering food 

for your children as normal menu items may not be available. 

School Uniform 2023 

When planning for the 2023 school year, please make note of requirements for school uniform. We 

would like every student wearing the school bucket hat and plain socks, and leaving other ‘after school’ 

items of clothing at home. Thank you for your support. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Enrolment 

If you or someone you know has a child starting Kindergarten at Singleton Heights Public School in 2023 

and they have not yet enrolled, this is a reminder to contact the school as soon as possible.  

Second Hand Uniforms 

We are in need of second-hand uniforms, particularly smaller sizes and sizes 14-16. If your child has out-

grown their uniforms or is heading off to high school at the end of this year, we would appreciate your 

donations. Second-hand shoes in very good condition are also welcome. 



Curriculum Support 

End of Year Reports - Writing  

 

 
 

  

At SHPS, the teachers are finalising writing reports to provide parents/carers with information 
about their child's learning.  

This week in the newsletter, we are sharing information about what a 'sound' piece of writing could 
look like. Please remember if your child receives ‘sound’ for achievement, this means they are dis-
playing a sound knowledge and understanding of the main areas of content and has achieved within 
the average range of competence in the processes and skills for writing. Here are some samples of 
writing that could achieve a sound for writing. This is just one work sample but teachers will use 
many work samples and assessments to determine the overall achievement level. 

              End of Stage 1                                  End of Stage 2 

              End of Stage 3 

These samples are taken from the NSW Edu-

cation Standards Authority website, ‘Sample 

work’. 

Please remember, when a teacher looks at 

one piece of work, they are looking for what 

they have explicitly taught. In the above sam-

ples, the teacher was only looking for: 

Stage 1- the use of adjectives (describing 

words) or similes. 

Stage 2 - the structure of a narrative 

Stage 3 - cohesion between sentences and 

paragraphs to improve the flow of writing. 



Playgroup Fun - Our Christmas Picnic is next  

Thursday, this will be the last playgroup for 

2022.We look forward to welcoming you back again 

next year. 



28/11 29/11 
SRE Assembly 

Yr 6 - High School 
Day 

30/11 1/12 
Playgroup - End of 
year picnic  9:15-11am 
 
3-6 Assembly  
12:50pm  

2/12 
Band and  
Music lessons 

5/12 6/12 

Presentation Day 

7/12 

Mari Pizza Lunch 

8/12 
Year 6 Farewell 

9/12 
Band and  
Music lessons 

12/12 
Volunteers M/Tea 

Creative Arts 
Showcase  

13/12 14/12 

Carols 

15/12 

 

16/12 

Students last   
day 

19/12 
Staff                   
Development  
Day 

20/12 

School Holidays 

21/12 

School Holidays 

22/12 

School Holidays 

23/12 

School Holidays 


